
Friday, May 24, 2019
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HS Watch: Richardson, Kingwood Advance

Houston Commit Tre Richardson helped 
his Kingwood Mustangs advance in the 
6A playoffs on Friday night at Rice’s 
Reckling Park.

Richardson took no time making his 
presence known by the Texans as he led
off the first with a base hit for the 
second night in a row.

With two outs, Richardson doubled off 
the left field wall in the second 
inning for an RBI, he had fouled off 
several pitches until he got a pitch 
he could drive, the hit missed being a
homerun by inches . . . After reaching
second, Tre stole third base, the play
was close but he was safe.

Defensively Richardson was smooth and 
quick . . . He turned two different 
double plays on Friday night: One that
was fielded by the second baseman, he 
fed Tre a nice throw, Richardson 
glided across the second and fired an 
accurate throw to first to complete 
the play; on the other double play, 
Richardson fielded the ball cleanly 
and got a good, quick toss to the 
second bagger when then got the out at
first . . . Finally, in the sixth, 
Richardson fielded a grounder to his 
right, toward third base, and he made 
a strong, accurate throw to first to 
get the last out of the inning.

In the bottom of the sixth, Kingwood 
loaded the bases with no outs and 
Lamar went to the bullpen . . . 
Richardson punched a hit through the 
left side for a single and an RBI as 
Kingwood, who was leading 3-0 
entering, started to put together a 
five run inning on the way to taking 
an 8-0 lead . . . Richardson was 3-
for-4 with 2 RBI in the game.

Kingwood would eventually close out 
the game for an 8-3 win and a two-game
series sweep of Lamar . . . Kingwood 
moves on, they will play Ft. Bend 
Ridge Point in the next round. –

BOX SCORE

             1 2 3   4 5 6   7   –  TOTAL

Lamar        0 0 0   0 0 0   3   –  3

Kingwood     0 2 0   1 0 5   –   –  8
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